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Dear Pastor, church, and praying friends:

(Acts 1:8a) But ye shall receive power, after that the Holy Ghost is come upon you: and ye shall
be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem, and in all Judaea, and in Samaria... Greetings from the
Navajo Indian Reservation; | pray that this letter finds you doing well in your service to our
Saviour.

These last few months have been busy and exciting both at Old Paths Baptist Church and
Newcomb Baptist Church. We thank the Lord for giving us the strength and His wisdom as we
minister to our people. The Lord gave us an opportunity to serve the Veterans on Memorial Day
as our church fed over one hundred folks in our community with a meal and we were able to give
out tracts. A few weeks ago, we held a special baptismal Sunday for Old Paths Baptist Church
where | baptized three of our folks. Our VBS this year was absolutely amazing! We had great
attendance every night and twenty-two souls were saved during the week. We would like to thank
Pastor Brent Loveless and the folks of North Valley Baptist Church who helped us with our VBS.
Our van route has since seen an increase and it is a blessing to see our Junior Church full.

Please continue to pray for our church site for Old Paths. We have been working diligently to
prepare for our future church site as we near the final stages of approval. We have already
purchased the chain link fence that will cover the three and a half acres. We are anxious to start
building but we know it is all in the Lord’s timing.

The Lord has given us much favor in the four months we have been at Newcomb Baptist Church.
The folks are encouraged about the vision we have set before them. The attendance has gone up
in recent weeks. Please pray as we go out soulwinning in that area. The local government voted to
give us a church building that had been abandoned—to God be the glory!

Our family is all doing well, and all three girls are preparing to start school soon. Our youngest
daughter, Naviah, turned five years old this month and she has been super excited! My wife has
just been amazing! | cannot do this without her. Please pray for her for strength and wisdom as she
wears many hats as well. We thank you for all the prayers, encouragement and investment in this
ministry. May God continue to bless you richly.

In Christ,
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